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Hello,

Welcome to the summer 2009 Newsletter, the first since July’s AGM.  I hope you’ll enjoy catching up with the news and developments of the Society.  
As you will see below David Lucas has stood down from the committee and unfortunately also editing the Newsletter so the task has fallen to me.  I am keen for you all to contribute to the Newsletter so if you have any items you would like to submit for inclusion in future newsletters please e-mail them to me at Reevefamily4@talktalk.net and I will endeavour to include them.  Thank you.  David Reeve.

Committee Re-shuffle:

At the AGM in July, Trevor Williams, our chairman stood down from the Committee having served the maximum 5 years allowed.  Trevor has done so much for Dorchester Drama during this time and I’m sure we would all like to thank him for his hard work, dedication and commitment to driving the society forward through his time on the Committee.  Also our thanks to David Lucas for the time he spent on the committee and for the sterling work he has done producing the Newsletter
Peter Wheeler was elected as the new chairman of the Dorchester Drama and we all welcome him to this post.  We also welcome to new members onto the committee Anne and David Reeve (Am I allowed to officially welcome myself in the Newsletter?!).  The full committee comprises Peter Wheeler (chairman) Ann Williams (secretary), Ann Ottoway (treasurer) Lee Stroud, Angie Ramsden, Hillary Twinn, Anne and David Reeve, Maggie Ansell (co-opted)
Subs reminder

It is that time of year for the payment of our subs.  If anyone has yet to pay then please contact Ann Ottoway. Thank you.
2009 Production:

A big congratulation must go to all who were involved in our summer production, “The Great Course Acting Show” in July.  The weather was not as kind as it could have been but those that attending were treated to a great performance. It was described in our reviews as “A great time was had by all, audience and players alike” and “Your face ached from laughing so much and you were left wanting more.  This was Dorchester Drama Club at its very best”.  
One lady complained at the interval to me because she had to stop eating as she was laughing so much.  My favorite story though was from one of the stewards who told me of a lady sat next to her.  When her husband arrived a little late she said in a worried voice “One of the table legs has just fallen off…but the actor is doing very well”!!!

Huge thanks must go to Trevor, our director, who certainly bought the best out of us.  The actors had a great time in rehearsals and this enthusiasm really showed during the performances.  Also big thanks must go to Steve, who created boats, collapsing tables and a spouting whale!!!
Autumn 2009 Production
Planning for this autumn’s production is well in advance as Anne Reeve makes her Dorchester Drama debut as director of Treasure Island.  We have had a first read through and a thoroughly enjoyable workshop exploring the themes of status and deception!  There have been a couple of production meetings (how are we going to recreate a large mast and sail!!) and Tim Laycock has provided us with some excellent music that Alistair Simpson has agreed to play (occasionally accompanied by one or two of the actors).  Anne has even managed to persuade a professional actor to come along and teach us how to sword fight and choreograph the fight scenes.  All we need now is a cast!  

Auditions take place on Thursday 3 September, 7:30pm at the Vic.  All are welcome, there are parts for all!  Don’t hesitate to email me if you have any queries.
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Quiz Night
There will be a quiz night on Saturday 12 September 7:30pm at Starbucks Coffee House, Dorchester (see details above).  Most of you on my email list should already have received some publicity.  We have challenged other local amateur dramatic and panto groups so we are hoping for a good turn out.  The money will help to pay for the costs of an extra rehearsal space and for some of the pyros that we need to help the production go off with a bang!  It would be lovely to see you all there.

A Plea

Dee Thorne has offered to do some promotion for “Treasure Island” at the Weymouth Carnival on Saturday 19th August.  This is a great opportunity (but unfortunately me and Anne are away).  Fliers have been made and a bike turned into a galleon.  However she needs 1 or 2 people to help her. She is also offering to do Bridport Carnival on Saturday 15th.  If anyone can help out please contact Dee at deethorne@hotmail.co.uk or call her on 813279.  Thank you.
2010 Productions
David Lucas announced the details of the 2010 venues in the last newsletter.  We now need some directors to come forward with plays that they wish to put on.  The sooner we can fix our 2010 programme the sooner we can begin our long term promotion.  So if there is anyone out there who is keen then please discuss your ideas with one the committee members (listed previously in the Newsletter).  Our next Committee meeting is on Wednesday 9th September.

Dorchester Drama Website

As some of you are aware we do have a website.  However Andrew, who did sterling work setting it up for us, no longer has the time to maintain it. If any of you have website experience and would like to maintain our site then please let one of the committee members know.  It could be a great source of information and publicity about the group but we are not making the best use of it at present.
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Treasure Island Prop List.  Can any of you help?  Please email me if you can (or call 01305 264458)

	Props
	How many
	Where from (contact details)
	Cost

	Apple Barrel
	1
	Jim has to hide in it.  We can get a plastic barrel wood effect water butt than can be painted from Goulds Garden Centre @ £35.  Can anyone beat that? 
	 

	Bag of coins
	2
	 David Reeve
	 0:00

	Barrow
	1
	?Store
	 0:00

	Biscuits and cheese
	 
	David Reeve
	0.00

	Black Spot Paper
	1
	David Reeve
	0.00

	Blind Pew's Stick
	1
	 David Reeve
	0:00 

	Body Armour
	1
	For Tom the sailor.  Rob from Tae Kwando
	0.00

	Boxes
	15-20
	Store
	0.00

	Boxes of Treasure
	2
	David Reeve
	0.00

	Brandy/Rum Bottle
	1
	 
	 

	Chain
	1
	 
	 

	Cutlasses/Swords
	6
	Needed for fighting 3-4 Weymouth Drama? Nick 1? Rob & Maggie 3?
	 

	Jim's purse
	1
	 
	 

	Knife
	2
	 
	 

	Lock and key
	1
	 
	 

	oyster shell
	1
	 
	 

	Pack of cards
	1
	 
	 

	Page from bible
	1
	 David Reeve
	 0:00

	Parrot 
	1
	 
	 

	Parrot cage
	1
	Old fashioned parrot cage Weymouth Drama?
	 

	Pick Axes/shovels
	3-4
	David Reeve 1 old shovel
	 

	Pistols
	6
	Need to look authentic Lee 2 Dee 1 Weymouth Drama?
	 

	Potato knives
	2
	 
	 

	Potatoes
	4-6
	David Reeve
	0.00

	Pub Tables
	3
	Colliton Club
	0.00

	Qandrant
	1
	 
	 

	Rope
	1 coil
	 
	 

	Sea Chest
	1
	David Reeve
	 0:00

	Sea Chest clothing
	1
	Store
	0.00

	Ship's wheel
	1
	 Weymouth Drama?
	 

	Silver's crutch
	1
	 Weymouth Drama?
	 

	Silver's leg
	1
	Need a long leather boot but don't know foot size until after casting!!
	 

	Skeleton
	1
	Dorchester Art Centre
	 

	Tankards & tray
	6-10
	Colliton Club/Store
	0.00

	Tattered play book
	1
	 David Reeve
	 0:00

	Treasure Map
	1
	David Reeve
	0.00

	White flag
	1
	David Reeve
	0.00








Dorchester Drama invites you to a 





A Quiz Night 


in aid of the Autumn Production of 


Treasure Island


�





At Starbucks Coffee Shop Dorchester





Saturday 12th September 7:30pm





Free brewed coffee


[all other drinks and cakes at normal price]





Tickets: £4 per person.  Teams of 4 to 6





For ticket details contact Lee on 01305 259308

















Want the electronic newsletter emailed straight to you? Give me a shout & I’ll add you to the list Reevefamily4@talktalk.net
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